## Greenlawns High School English Language Final Examination

Std: V

Marks: 80

#### Section A Composition

[ Please note: write on ANY ONE topic only. At Least use FIVE words from the word bank provided]

## Q.1 Write an interesting composition on any one of the following: (20)

- a. Narrative essay on 'My first school trip.'
   Word bank: memorable, fantastic, overjoyed, ecstatic, nervous, anxious, special, family like friends, experience, comfort zone.
- b. Narrative essay on 'The movie which changed my life.'
   Word Bank: plot, characters, twist, moral, fascination, worldwide, impact, perception, ideology, belief.
- c. Story with an outline:

  Some children playing in the attic of their house come across a strange box- open it and find some strange words written inside when one of the children says these words aloud the box starts talking all are surprised.
- d. Story with an outline:

  a little boy coming home walking from school on an extremely rainy daynotices the river next to his town very close to the danger level tries to
  warn the people nobody listens it rains heavily during the night river
  floods the town.

### Section B Letter Writing

(10)

## Q. Write an informal letter on ANY ONE of the following topics:

- a. Write a letter to your grandfather in the village inviting him to attend your school annual concert.
- Write a letter to your best friend wishing her good luck for her/his first a trip abroad.

# Section C Comprehension

Q. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given below:

There are more than three lakh polio cases around the world till today. Polio causes deformation of the body structure and prevents the limbs from fully growing. A deformity in the body often causes mental and emotional setbacks in a person's life. Little Billy was born without hands. Yet he was a very happy child. He went to a normal school like any other child his age. He loved to play football with his neighbours and watched movies at the cinema from time to time whenever he was free.

When he was just three years old, his mother taught him how to use his mouth to hold a pencil to draw. It was very difficult at first but Billy was a very determined boy and soon mastered the skill. His mother was very proud of him and always encouraged him to try his best at whatever he was doing. Soon Billy could make them nice cards so that they too could send them to other friends on special occasions like birthdays and Christmas. Before long, her friends asked if Billy could make them nice cards so that they could send them to other friends.

When Billy first started school, his classmates teased him or avoided him. Nobody played with him or talked to him. He felt very dejected and lonely. One day, during an art lesson, his classmates saw that he could paint beautiful pictures using his mouth and they were very impressed with his talent. Ever since then, they

treated Billy like any other child in school and no longer made fun of him or avoided him. Billy made many friends in school. He was not ashamed of how he looked. In fact, he soon inspired people around him. Sometimes, friends who were feeling down or discouraged would talk to him or seek his help. He would encourage them to look at the bright side of life.

Billy tried to do whatever he had in mind. Though there were some things he could not do without his hands, he made sure he could do other things that did not require hands. He has shown the world that success only comes to those who live with his motto- 'To be the best that I can be.'

	1. What does Polio cause? Which deformity did Billy have?	(2)
	2. What did Billy do in his free time?	(2)
	3. At the age of three what was Billy taught by his mother?	I DECEMBER
	4. What did Billy's mother do of his drawings and paintings?	(1)
	5a. How did the classmates of Billy treat him? How did they make him feel v	(1)
	he first started school?	vhen
		(3)
	5b. How would Billy encourage his friends who were feeling down?	(1)
	6. According to Billy, success comes to whom?	(1)
	7. Give an appropriate title to the story.	(1)
	8. Who inspires you the most in your life? Explain how with two examples.	(3)
	9. Give one word from the passage which means the following:	(3)
	a. to be certain towards a particular task-	(5)
	b. made fun of-	
	c. motivate-	
-	10. Make meaningful sentences using the following words:	
	a. mastered-	(2)
	b. impress-	
	and and and a	

	GRAMINIAR	Loc
Q.1 Identify the subjudged below:	ect and predicate in each of the following sentences g	iven (5)
<ul><li>4. Rita loves to play fo</li></ul>	est friend, plays cards with us. er are both studying in the same college. otball in the rain.	
3. A nammer on the sh	elf is used for the current project.	
Q.2 Complete the follow or predicate whenever	owing sentences given below by adding suitable subj r required:	ect (5)
1. The large blue sailbo	pat	
2. The house next to mi	ine	
3.	sings very well.	
4		
<ol><li>My younger sister</li></ol>	to a process the little state of the state o	
Q.3 Identify the kind (10)	of sentence from the following sentences:	

- 1. What time is it?
- 2. The sun rises in the east.
- 3. What a pleasant surprise!
- 4. Tidy up your room right now.
- 5. I am extremely sorry for your loss!
- 6. Please keep quiet.
- 7. What is your age?
- 8. Will you come for my party?
- 9. She is a beautiful girl.
- 10. My friend is a painter.

## Q.4 Convert the following Direct sentences to Indirect sentences: (10)

- 1. The teacher said, "It is very hot today."
- 2. Tony said, "Today my mother has packed jam sandwiches for my lunch."
- 3. Rita said, "It is raining heavily."
- 4. The mouse said to the lion, "I will help you some day."
- 5. "Where is my umbrella?", asked Chetan.
- 6. Ravi asked Rita, "Where are we going?"
- 7. Sunita said to the class, "The teacher is absent today."
- 8. Jenny said to her sister, "I have brought a present for you."
- 9. Sanju asked Ram, "Will you be my friend?"
- 10. The king said, "I will give this man a bag of gold coins."

ALL THE BEST!